
BOARD BRIEFS 
Board Briefs is taken from the minutes of the Board of Directors meet­
ing on July 31, 2008. No Executive Committee meeting was scheduled 
in July. 

Membership Count: The membership count was 4,340 as of June 
30, 2008. 

Club Captain: The Board approved the nomination (from Club 
Captain George Wessberg) of Michael Kane to be Assistant Club 
Captain and eventual Club Captain for 2009. Wessberg volunteered to 
remain as Club Captain with the understanding that Mike Kane will 
replace him within 30 days of the date he secures full-time employ­
ment. The Board approved Stew Kawakami as Chair of the Canoe 
Racing Subcommittee. He was recruited by Mike Kane for this position. 

Historical: The Board reviewed the Historical Committee's proposal 
to build a trophy display case in the Ka Mo'i Boathouse to house the 
Macfarlane Regatta trophies or other canoe racing trophies at the dis­
cretion of the Board of Directors. The Board supports this idea but rec­
ommends that this proposal be reviewed by the Buildings and Grounds 
Committee for their recommendations. 

Budget Committee: In accordance with BOD policy 3.3, Treasurer 
Brad Wagenaar will chair this committee. The members shall consist of 
the Executive Committee, the COs of the Buildings and Grounds, House 
and Finance and/or Long Range Planning Committees and others as 
may be appointed by the President. The General Manager and 
Controller will be ex-officio members. 

Kalanianaole Property: President McTigue reported for Board 
records that the resolutions required for the acquisition of the 
Kalanianaole Highway property were passed at the Special Meeting of 
Voting Members on July 28, 2008. On motion duly made, seconded and 
carried unanimously, the Board authorized and directed Secretary Mike 
Cote to execute a document certifying that the resolutions submitted 
to the membership at this Special Meeting passed. 

Financial Statement: Financially, June was the best month of 2008. 
There was net income of $926 which is $1,326 better than budget. 
Year to date, there is a net loss of $52,512 which is $49,622 worse than 
budget. Year to date, $158,750 in initiation fees were collected and 
deposited in the Capital Improvement Fund. Year to date, there is a 
Building Fund loss of $533,815. Dues were $14,159 worse than budget. 
Year to date dues were $67,577 worse than budget. Logo Shop sales 
were $268 worse than budget. Repairs and Maintenance were $8,860 
better than budget due to fewer repairs for the month. Utilities were 
$10,1 54 worse than budget. Utility costs have risen 40% from this time 
last year. 

Food and Beverage Summary: For June, there was combined Food 
and Beverage income with the mini-charge of $24, 161 which is $239 
worse than budget. While lunch covers for Koa Lanai and Hau Terrace 
were 8.4% better than last year, dinner covers were 17.8% worse than 
last year. Koa Lanai and Hau Terrace sales were $2.256 worse that 
budget. Cost of sales was 2.1 percentage points better than budget, 
but labor costs were three percentage points worse than budget. Snack 
Shop sales were $3,410 better than budget. Beverage sales were $1,608 
worse than budget. 

Projects in Progress: There are seven approved projects in process 
for which $2,210,000 has been approved and $2,055,674 spent as of the 
end of the month. Highlights are as follows: 
• Sealing Driveway: On August 4 & 5, the circular driveway will be re­
sealed and restriped. 
• CAD: This project should be finished by the end of August as more 
field work was required. 
• Plumbing Retrofit Survey: The engineering study is finished. The esti­
mate is $2.6 million. B & G and the representative from Okahara & 

Outrigger 

Associates wi ll meet to review the results. 
• Handicap Ramp: A construction date will be determined by Mouse 
Builders, Inc. once the final permits are obtained. The project should 
take six weeks to complete. 

Unrelated Business Income: Year to date, nonmember income is 
at 13.3%, which is down from 13.8% this time last year. Ad revenues 
are $30,376 compared to $31 ,662 last year. 

Buildings & Grounds: The Committee will review the proposal 
from the Historical Committee to build trophy cases in the Ka Mo'i 
Boathouse and the plumbing engineering survey results and costs. 

House: The 4th of July party theme to return to past years where 
other canoe clubs were invited to celebrate at the Club made for a fun, 
welcoming "feel ". The contributions by members (band and music) 
helped make it a successful evening. Although scrip sales went well 
(food and beverage) and about 500 guests participated in the BBQ, the 
event did not make money for the Club. Management will review the 
event and make recommendations for next year's event. 

Long Range Planning: The need for a capital expenditure plan­
ning consultant is still there, but with the acquisition of the 
Kalanianaole property, the focus of this committee has shifted. The 
plan may need to be scaled down to an in-house model t ied to the 
physical needs of the clubhouse. 

Centennial Celebration: There has been some discussion about 
moving the Annual Luau to the Kalanianaole property. It was the feel­
ing of the Board that the luau should remain at the clubhouse. The 
costs, labor, logistics and possible impact to the neighborhood of mov­
ing the luau to that location would present significant hurdles to over­
come. 

OCC/Hui Nalu Molokai Hoe Crew: A crew made up of OCC and Hui 
Nalu Canoe Club members are planning to paddle in the Molokai Hoe 
to honor the centennial birthday of both clubs. The crew would like to 
design a t-shirtlpaddling jersey with both OCC and Hui Nalu logos. The 
Board had no objection and felt that perhaps a commemorative state­
ment about supporting the water sports of Hawaii could be incorporat­
ed into the design. 

Tahitienne Condominium: The Board of the condominium has 
asked the Club to allow their tenants to park 22 cars in the Club's 
garage from Sunday, September 21 -Wednesday, September 24 while 
work on their parking lot is done. The Board approved the request and 
a fee was set for this service. Mr. Ako will follow through. 

Fred M. Lunt 
Realtor, CCIM 
Vice President 
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59-329 Kc Nui Road - Uni<tue & large North Shore bcachfront estate 
priced below assessed value. $3,195,0001 Approx 100' of sandy bcachfrom! Large custom 
architecturally designed d uplex home with two bedrooms , one bath on each side. Being 
sold as one propcn y w/two separate condo units, each could have its own beachfront lot of 
nearly 5,000 sf. All redwood home w/split level floor plan, places master bedrooms above 
1hc ki1chcnlliving ro oms for maximum p rivacy & views. Drcathtal<ing views of ra.mous 
Sunset Beach, Pupukea, Pipeline & others. Fully furnished. Covered parking for 4+ cars. 
large in ground pool for swimming when the surf is big! (MLS 2809800). 
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